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Dear Mr Miller,

Thank you for your email dated 26 October 2015 requesting  "who on the community
 board specified that the $5000 be paid to the Mosgiel Business Association at the time
 that the payment was made ? "

Your request has been considered under the provisions of the Local Government Official
 Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) and the following response is provided.

I am attaching the minutes from the meeting held on 19 June 2012 and advise no
 further information is held by the Dunedin City Council.

Your request is declined pursuant to section 17(e) of LGOIMA as the information does
 not exist.

As your request has been declined, I am required to advise you that you may have our
 decision reviewed by the Office of the Ombudsman who may be contacted at:

The Ombudsman
Office of the Ombudsman
PO Box 10 152
WELLINGTON 6143
Ph 0800 802 602
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz

info@ombudsman.parliament.nz

Yours sincerely,

Grace Ockwell
Governance Support Officer
Civic and Legal
 
Dunedin City Council
50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Moray Place, Dunedin 9058, New Zealand
Telephone:  03 477 4000
Email: grace.ockwell@dcc.govt.nz
 

  

P Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail
 
 

 
 

From: Brian Miller 
Sent: Monday, 26 October 2015 8:52 p.m.
To: Grace Ockwell
Cc: Kristy Rusher
Subject: RE: Request for information.
 
Grace.

mailto:Kristy.Rusher@dcc.govt.nz
http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/
mailto:info@ombudsman.parliament.nz
mailto:grace.ockwell@dcc.govt.nz
http://www.dunedin.govt.nz/
http://www.facebook.com/DunedinCityCouncil
http://twitter.com/DnCityCouncil
http://www.linkedin.com/company/dunedin-city-council
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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE MOSGIEL TAIERI 
COMMUNITY BOARD SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING 


HELD IN THE DOWNES ROOM, MOSGIEL SERVICE 


CENTRE ON TUESDAY 19 JUNE 2012 COMMENCING 
AT 4.00 PM 
 


PRESENT: Bill Feather (Chairperson), Barry Barbour (Deputy 
Chairperson), Teresa Christie, Martin Dillon, Brian Miller 


and Sandra Wilson  
 


 
IN ATTENDANCE: Jennifer Lapham (Governance Support Officer) 


 


 


 


PART A (The Board has the power to decide these matters): 


 


1 APOLOGIES 


 


An apology was received by Cr Syd Brown. 


 


 It was moved (Feather/Dillon): 


 


   "That the apology be accepted." 


 


    Motion carried 


 


 


2 CONFIRMATION OF AGENDA 


 


It was moved (Feather/Barbour): 


 


 "That the agenda be confirmed without addition or alteration." 


 


  Motion Carried 


 


 


3 ALLOCATION OF PROJECT FUND 


 


 The Board noted that it had three projects for consideration for funding and the balance 


in the fund was $10,000. 


 
a) Anzac Park Clock Replacement 


 
The Chairperson advised that he had been approached by the Bendigo Trust 
who were looking for projects in the Mosgiel area to fund.  He advised that it 
was possible they would give the full amount for the restoration or 


replacement of the clock.  However, this would not be known until after the 


end of the current financial year. 
 
After discussion it was moved (Dillon/Barbour): 
 


"That this matter be revisited in the 2012/13 year pending the 


outcome of the application to the Bendigo Trust." 
 
  Motion carried 
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b) Christmas tree Decorations and Picnic Table and Chairs 
 


Teresa Christie advised that she had received quotes for a variety of options 


for Christmas Decorations.  She also advised that the Mosgiel Business 
Association was applying for funding from the Bendigo Trust towards this 


project. 
 


Brian Miller advised that the Blokes Shed was happy to build picnic table and 
chairs.  He suggested that the Board should purchase 6 picnic tables and 4 


seats.  It was suggested that the seats be placed in the Allanton and Mosgiel 
East Cemeteries and the tables at Outram, Puddle Alley and Woodside. 
 


  It was moved (Barbour/Wilson): 


 


"That the Board allocate $5000 towards Christmas Decorations, 


$4,000 for the purchase of picnic tables and chairs and $1000 


for the installation of the picnic tables and chairs." 


 


 Motion carried 


 


 


The meeting concluded at 4.30 pm 


 


 


 


 


 


 


……………………………. 


C H A I R P E R S O N 


 







Thank you for your reply to my request for information. From your reply I now have a further
 request for information. As there is no record in the minutes of the Community Board that
 stipulates that the $5000 was to be allocated specifically to the Mosgiel Business Association. I
 now request the information as to who on the community board specified that the $5000 be
 paid to the Mosgiel Business Association at the time that the payment was made ?
Regards,
Brian Miller.
 

From: Grace Ockwell [mailto:Grace.Ockwell@dcc.govt.nz] 
Sent: Friday, October 23, 2015 11:09 AM
To: Brian Miller
Cc: Kristy Rusher
Subject: RE: Request for information.
 
Dear Mr Miller,

Thank you for your email of 30 September 2015 requesting:

" a copy of the application for funds to the board (Mosgiel Taieri Community Board)  by
 the Mosgiel Business Association for the 2011-12- xmas tree revamp."

Your request has been considered under the provisions of the Local Government Official
 Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) and the following response is provided.

No application was received from the MBA. The sum of $5000 was allocated to the
 Mosgiel Business Association (MBA) by the Mosgiel Taieri Community Board on 19 June
 2012 for its "Christmas in Mosgiel" project as a Board project.   This information has
 been previously supplied to you on 16 September 2014.

Your request is declined pursuant to section 17(e) of LGOIMA as the document, namely
 an application from the MBA, does not exist.

As your request has been declined, I am required to advise you that you may have our
 decision reviewed by the Office of the Ombudsman who may be contacted at:

The Ombudsman
Office of the Ombudsman
PO Box 10 152
WELLINGTON 6143
 
Ph 0800 802 602
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz
 
info@ombudsman.parliament.nz

Yours sincerely,

Grace Ockwell
Governance Support Officer
Civic and Legal
 
Dunedin City Council
50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Moray Place, Dunedin 9058, New Zealand
Telephone:  03 477 4000
Email: grace.ockwell@dcc.govt.nz
 

  

P Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail
 

mailto:Grace.Ockwell@dcc.govt.nz
http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/
mailto:info@ombudsman.parliament.nz
mailto:grace.ockwell@dcc.govt.nz
http://www.dunedin.govt.nz/
http://www.facebook.com/DunedinCityCouncil
http://twitter.com/DnCityCouncil
http://www.linkedin.com/company/dunedin-city-council


 

 
 

From: Brian Miller 
Sent: Wednesday, 30 September 2015 1:37 p.m.
To: officialinformation@dcc.govt.nz
Subject: Request for information.
 
Brian Miller.

 
Request for information.
At the 29/09/2015 meeting of the Mosgiel Taieri Community Board. An application for funding
 from the Mosgiel Taieri Community Board was received from the Mosgiel Business Association.
 A question on the funding application asks. Has the group made an application to the board for
 funding support within the last five years. This is accompanied with a yes and a tick. Followed by
 2011-12   $5000.00 – xmas tree revamp.
Please supply me with a copy of the application for funds to the board  by the Mosgiel Business
 Association for the 2011-12- xmas tree revamp.
Regards,
Brian Miller.
 

If this message is not intended for you please delete it and notify us immediately; you are warned that any further use,
 dissemination, distribution or reproduction of this material by you is prohibited.

mailto:officialinformation@dcc.govt.nz
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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE MOSGIEL TAIERI 
COMMUNITY BOARD SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD IN THE DOWNES ROOM, MOSGIEL SERVICE 

CENTRE ON TUESDAY 19 JUNE 2012 COMMENCING 
AT 4.00 PM 
 

PRESENT: Bill Feather (Chairperson), Barry Barbour (Deputy 
Chairperson), Teresa Christie, Martin Dillon, Brian Miller 

and Sandra Wilson  
 

 
IN ATTENDANCE: Jennifer Lapham (Governance Support Officer) 

 

 

 

PART A (The Board has the power to decide these matters): 

 

1 APOLOGIES 

 

An apology was received by Cr Syd Brown. 

 

 It was moved (Feather/Dillon): 

 

   "That the apology be accepted." 

 

    Motion carried 

 

 

2 CONFIRMATION OF AGENDA 

 

It was moved (Feather/Barbour): 

 

 "That the agenda be confirmed without addition or alteration." 

 

  Motion Carried 

 

 

3 ALLOCATION OF PROJECT FUND 

 

 The Board noted that it had three projects for consideration for funding and the balance 

in the fund was $10,000. 

 
a) Anzac Park Clock Replacement 

 
The Chairperson advised that he had been approached by the Bendigo Trust 
who were looking for projects in the Mosgiel area to fund.  He advised that it 
was possible they would give the full amount for the restoration or 

replacement of the clock.  However, this would not be known until after the 

end of the current financial year. 
 
After discussion it was moved (Dillon/Barbour): 
 

"That this matter be revisited in the 2012/13 year pending the 

outcome of the application to the Bendigo Trust." 
 
  Motion carried 
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b) Christmas tree Decorations and Picnic Table and Chairs 
 

Teresa Christie advised that she had received quotes for a variety of options 

for Christmas Decorations.  She also advised that the Mosgiel Business 
Association was applying for funding from the Bendigo Trust towards this 

project. 
 

Brian Miller advised that the Blokes Shed was happy to build picnic table and 
chairs.  He suggested that the Board should purchase 6 picnic tables and 4 

seats.  It was suggested that the seats be placed in the Allanton and Mosgiel 
East Cemeteries and the tables at Outram, Puddle Alley and Woodside. 
 

  It was moved (Barbour/Wilson): 

 

"That the Board allocate $5000 towards Christmas Decorations, 

$4,000 for the purchase of picnic tables and chairs and $1000 

for the installation of the picnic tables and chairs." 

 

 Motion carried 

 

 

The meeting concluded at 4.30 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

……………………………. 

C H A I R P E R S O N 

 




